








Rural Health Matters
March 2023 Edition

Letter from the President

Hello readers!

We have welcomed new members again this month. More and more municipalities, as well as other health 

organizations see the benefit of being a part of a Network that is based on sound research and provides positive 

solutions to meet rural and remote unique health care needs. That shares information and approaches that have 

worked well in other locations.

Our approach has been getting more recognition from not only rural agencies but also government officials.

We welcome the appointment of Jennifer Rice as Parliamentary Secretary of Rural Health and applaud the 

creation of this necessary position. It’s been said many times before but I will mention again that Rural and 

Remote health issues are not small urban issues , but have unique difficulties such as travel, cost, and 

availability of sometimes even basic Primary Health Care service.

It is felt that this position, and Jennifer Rice will bring a much-needed spotlight on the needs of rural residents.

It is also with much pride I want to highlight that Ms. Rice recognises the strength of the BCRHN and of the 

Implementation Committee and invited both our Executive Director, Paul Adams, and Dr. Jude Kornelsen, Chair 

of the Implementation Committee, to the Throne Speech in Victoria. They were announced in the BC Legislature 

and had an opportunity to present to the NDP Rural Caucus.

Thank you for representing us so well!

Your Board of Directors were also very pleased to have a very informative presentation from Stacey Ashton, 

Chair of the BC Crisis Line Network. The BC Crisis Line is a relatively new member of the BCRHN. The focus of 

their Network is 24/7phone line gives support to callers focusing on crisis de-escalation, suicide risk assessment 
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and services around climate emergencies or natural disasters. This service is available to anyone who has a 

phone. She also explained that they will be reaching out further to rural and remote communities, cross training 

crisis responders so rural and remote responders can take calls from urban responders and vice versa.   Please 

feel free to contact them if this is an area that you are interested in. This is such a worthwhile service!

I feel the need to again say how much I am humbled by and in awe of the work that rural and remote 

communities do daily, mostly as volunteers. That same feeling of amazement is towards our Board of Directors 

and Implementation Committee members. Again, my thanks to all, and so looking forward to what is ahead as 

we go forward.

Only the best

Peggy

Peggy Skelton, President

email: info@bcruralhealth.org

From the Desk of the Executive Director

Hello everyone, 

I believe I am becoming a broken record on how busy we are and February has beaten all records on being 

busy! As Peggy mentioned, membership has continued to rise and in addition to the recruitment of more 

municipalities, we have seen new members join due to the exposure we have gained through the media and 

have seen additional individual members and new groups join the Network without request. This graphic says it 

all: 

Visit Our Site
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Our most recent member is also our first Regional District to join via resolution and we are delighted to welcome 

the Regional District of the Central Kootenay! All of our municipal members and now our regional district member 

have joined through vote at council or at the board and this speaks to their need. Our Provincial Government 

needs to recognize the unique challenges faced by rural regions and their cries for help!

Speaking of help, the creation of the new role of Parliamentary Secretary for Rural Health (PSRH) provides us 

with some optimism for the future.  MLA Jennifer Rice has been appointed to this critical portfolio and we are 

hopeful this marks a change in direction from the Government and a recognition of the need to address rural 

healthcare with a rural focus. We hope this role will be effective and will start repairing a neglected and damaged 

system rural healthcare system.  

We thank Premier Eby for creating this role and we will now ensure that we use the PSRH to increase the voice 

of rural residents and hold the government to account in providing service to rural residents. For this position to 

be effective, and not just window dressing, the PSRH needs tools, a budget and support, we also hope this will 

follow and ensure the appointment is a meaningful one for the future. We are cautiously optimistic but want to 

state that our support of this new portfolio is not one based in politics but in a need for this position. If funded 

appropriately and given the support necessary, we believe the PSRH will provide benefits to rural communities 

no matter who is in power.

Our Implementation Committee continues to do incredible work under the leadership of Dr. Jude Kornelsen and 

each meeting impresses me to the quality of the work produced, the team effort in producing the outputs and the 

dedication of volunteers who have provided many hours each month to engage in this work. Thank you Jude and 

thank you to all our committee participants.

At the beginning of the month both Jude and I were invited by PS Rice to attend the Throne Speech and make a 

presentation to the NDP rural caucus. This was an amazing opportunity to work directly with the Government 

rural MLAs and meet many folks on both sides of the aisle. Two intense days were spent in Victoria and that 
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opportunity continues to create opportunities to represent rural wellness with the policy makers in our capital. We 

look forward to continued presentations to the BC Liberals and to the BC Greens and to ensure our positions 

remain apolitical and beneficial to all of rural BC. .

I am writing today on Budget Day 2023 and have yet had chance to go through all the details, however, at first 

glance, rural health care seems to have been forgotten. In spite of 29 references to rural in the budget document 

none of them refer specifically to the recognition of the need to create rural focused solutions on rural healthcare 

and none of them provide us with confidence that a sea-change is afoot. I do see some positives for rural BC but 

they don't appear to have a focus on the rural healthcare crisis specifically. I will spend tomorrow going through 

details in the hopes of finding good news for our members and rural communities throughout BC. We will also be 

providing an overview of our findings later this week and again we will highlight the need to engage with rural 

communities and listen to the local grassroots on community driven solutions. Our membership growth should be 

viewed as an opportunity for Government to engage with residents through our organization and we will continue 

to push forward to ensure rural voices are heard.

Our voice is also becoming more diverse and more inclusive. Jane Osborne (Director) is the chair of our 

Diversity, Equity, Inclusion and Belonging Committee (DEIB) and has begun the work of reaching some of the 

most isolated and vulnerable populations in rural BC. Jane has spent many years building connections to 

communities across BC and we are truly grateful for Jane, her wisdom and her ability to bring people together 

and to hear them. Thank you Jane!

Our growth is only limited by our capacity and we need funding to continue to expand effectively. We seek that 

support from the Government but also from grants, donations and through fundraising as a charity. All of those 

requests require resources and this often leaves us in a catch-22 situation. This paradox is a challenge and 

some of our team believe the lack of resource provision is intentional and designed to limit our voice. With 

continued persistence, we will be recognized for what we are and will continue to be, which is a solutions based, 

apolitical asset to the health and wellbeing of rural residents and communities across our Province. Premier Eby 

has several Billion dollars he intends to spend this month and we hope he will recognize the need to invest in the 

voice of rural communities that so desperately need to be heard! I look forward to that day!

Yours in health and wellness,

Paul 

Paul Adams, Executive Director

paul.adams@bcruralhealth.org 

The BCRHN is the healthcare voice of the rural residents of British Columbia and seeks better health 

outcomes for all people, through solutions-based approaches with governments, and information 

provision to residents.

The BCRHN is grateful to live, work, and be in relation with people from across many traditional and 

unceded territories, covering all regions of British Columbia. We are honoured to live on this land and 

are committed to reconciliation, decolonization, and building relationships in our communities.

Visit Our Site
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Member of the Month

The BC Rural Health Network Member of the Month for March 2023

is the 

Autumn Services Centre

Website: autumnservices.org

Submitted by Executive director Elaine Storey

Fraser Lake village

Fraser Lake is a community which sits geographically in the centre of the province of BC on the lands of the 

Nadleh Whut’en and the Stellat’en First Nations. The village population is approximately 1,000 with a draw of 

2,000 from the surrounding communities of Endako and Fort Fraser, Glennanan, North Shore, Stellat’en and 

Nadleh. This catchment area covers about 1000 square kilometers. We are known for our beautiful scenery, 

endless backroads, great hiking trails, camping and fishing. There are 170 lakes in a 50-mile radius of town and 

in fifteen minutes you can be waist deep on the Stellako River -a world-class fly-fishing destination.
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Currently with a Coastal GasLink project base camp 5 kilometers east of town that’s accommodating between 

300 and 700 workers, the community is experiencing an unusual lack of rental spaces. With the rumours swirling 

of impending ‘twinning’ of the pipeline, house prices are also on the rise. Just a few years ago, most house 

prices were between $150,000 to $200,000, now most are selling between $250,000 and $350,000.

Page 6 of 16Rural Health Matters March Edition

2023-03-01mhtml:file://C:\Users\FrontDesk2021\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Co...

9/68



A former mining town, the local economy is driven by one sawmill which is experiencing a diminishing wood 

supply like all mills in the province. The Artemis Gold property which is four hours south west of town will be 

pouring gold and silver by 2024, and with a life of 22 years, holds the promise to employ many of the local 

population. The village of Fraser Lake is undergoing many improvements to its infrastructure and has recently 

upgraded to a fiber optic network which is considered a necessary upgrade for todays demands for internet, 

phone and television.

Autumn Services-Society for Senior Support

We formed Autumn Services Society in 2010 and have been providing community support services for over 

twelve years. Our drop-in centre is situated in an enviable spot right beside the Post Office and with a complete 

row of large windows, is well-lit and easily accessible for those with mobility issues.  We are open for drop-in 

support services between 9:00 am to 4:00pm Monday to Friday.  

We renovated this space in 2019 and offer a commercial full-service kitchen, a Zoom room, offices, lock-up 

cupboards for storing UPS packages, multiple shelving units for our Food Share program and a huge space for 

visiting. Considered the hub of the community, we average over 300 visits a month. Those visits are clients 

seeking technology supports, folks dropping in for a light breakfast, or Soup & a Bun twice a week, bingo on 

Wednesday afternoon or to enquire about our senior supports or our Get Up & Go transportation services. 

Adding to our regular clients are hundreds more who visit long enough to pick up a UPS package or to pick up 
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